
 

 

June 2017 Official Newsletter of the OM International Sid eband Society 

 

 

 

 

The World Famous Dayton Hamvention 

was held in May of 2017. This convention 

has been running since 1952 and is 

sponsored by the Dayton Amateur Radio 

Association (DARA). This year the 

convention was attended by 29,296 fellow 

hams including numerous members of 

OMISS and our own club president, Carrie 

W9FML #8420. 

Some of the highlights from Dayton included forums on 

Receiving Antennas by Eric Nichols, KL7AJ, using 

microcontrollers, APRS and programing òBoe-Botsó, a 

safety forum from ROHN Tower Vice President Mark 

Allen, W6PC, offered ti ps for what to do to be as safe as 

possible before you leave the ground to climb a tower, and 

a Facebook Live broadcast of an SO-50 satellite pass. 

Topics also included SHARES, MARS, best practices for 

operators, foxhunting, antennas and more. 

Of course there was the Friday morning Ham traffic jams 

where some hams waited in traffic for up to 2 hours!  The 

famous Hamvention flea market was alive and well out on 

the fairgrounds and word has it that there was plenty of 

yummy food to go around this year from por k chops, 

chicken wings, steak sandwiches, Italian sausage and 

more.  

OMISS President Carrie, W9FML #8420 with 

OMISS member Jay W3SCA #9795 

OMISS members attending  Dayton Hamvention 2017 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OMISS was certainly represented well with the presence of 

our club President and numerous other OMISS members. A 

booth was secured for the 3 day event, club President Carrie, 

W9FML #8420 hosted a dinner and she also secured some 

amazing door prizes that  were given away at the dinner.  

Door prizes included gift certificates, a coffee mug from the 

Signman, an Antenna book and the grand prize was an ICOM 

ID-51A VHF/UHF digital receiver donated by Ham Radio 

Outlet!  

Two lucky OMISS members were given òFree Admissionó 

badges at the gate by Carrie and they were Neil, KA8MMI 

#4538 and Ken, N4JLT, #1505. In all there were over 100 

OMISS members that stopped by the OMISS Booth! 

OMISS President Carrie, W9FML #8420 with 

OMISS member Dave, W4DFR #8867 

 
OMISS members enjoying the evening dinner event 

 

 
Jim, N8FTJ #1502 hanging out with OMISS 

President Carrie, W9FML 

Paul, K9PLG #7829 and President Carrie, 

W9FML enjoying the Hamvention  

 



 

OMISS BOOTH- Dayton Hamvention  

Xenia, Ohio  

May 19&20, 2017 

This year OMISS was able to have a presence at the Dayton Hamvention.  It was the first year in the new 

location at Xenia Fairgrounds, and we were located under the tent.  The first day was HOT, HOT, 

HOTé and Saturday we could have used jackets.  We had over 100 OMISS members sign in at the 

booth.  We had over 200 guests log in.  We passed out over 200 cards with OMISS net information, hope 

some of them check us out and join the nets.  KA8MMI, KB4BML, K9PLG, W3SCA, N4JLT, KI4BM, and 

W0KGB spent a lot of time visiti ng at the booth and greeting fellow OMISS members.  We had a door 

prize of a t-shirt and repeater book that was mailed to W1HAM, OM 6441.   

Our member with the lowest number to say hello was OM 65.  Then we had 265 and 825.  We had an 11-

year-old boy with his extra license sign in as a guest and a 9-year-old technician class as well.  We had 

an opportunity to meet Lauren from the ARRL, who has been working with OMISS on our scholarship.  

We met the Vice President of Ham Radio Outlet, who generously donated the ICOM 51A for our OMISS 

dinner.  Almost 30 members joined us for our OMISS annual photo, each of those members will be 

receiving a copy in the mail very soon.   

Thank you to all that were able to stop by and visit our booth, we look forward to seeing yo u all again 

next year. 

Respectfully submitted by Carrie Krueger W9FML on behalf of the OM Board of Directors  

 

Ken, N4JLT #1505 and his son Ray, KI4BM #8662 stopped by the 

OMISS booth to say hello to OMISS President Carrie, W9FML 

 

 

OMISS door prizes!!!! 



 

 

 

 

The Northwestõs largest ham radio convention is held 

in Seaside Oregon the first weekend of June each year. 

A smaller version of the Dayton Hamvention, Seaside 

hosts commercial exhibits, a generous sized flea 

market, workshops, seminars, VE testing, 

entertainment, a pretty nice banquet, a DX & YL 

luncheon and more! 

The event was attended by several OMISS members 

including OMISS Secretary Mike, W7XTZ #7112, 

OMISS Newsletter Editor/ Parliamentarian /Bylaws 

Chair Russ, KA7MPX #4910 and OMISS member Jake, 

KE0CRP #10028. 

The three of us met up at a local restaurant for 

breakfast and a formal meet-and-greet. Jake and I had 

our better halves along while Mike was flying so lo on 

this trip. The group of us made our way to the 

Convention Center where we wandered around 

checking out the various goodies for sale in the flea 

market area and looking at all the hi -tech toys and 

new radios and antennas that the numerous vendors 

had on display.  

The weather in Seaside was perfect and you could not 

ask for a better place to hold a ham radio convention 

other than the Oregon coast! After spending a fair 

amount of time at the Convention we all enjoyed 

checking out the sights and shops that downtown 

Seaside has to offer. Seaside is very much a tourist 

town and was in full swing during the Convention.  

Saturday, Mike, W7XTZ, was able to attend the dinner banquet and even won a bottle of Oregonõs finest 

wine! Jake and his wife spent some additional time in Seaside before heading back to stay with relatives in 

Washington state and myself, along with my fiancé Dianna, walked the beaches and trails of Seaside and 

enjoyed the Oregon coast scenery as we frequently do. Sunday I caught back up with Mike to roam around 

the Convention Center and flea market some more. Mike was interested in a new loop antenna that was 

being offered by and vendor and I was on the hunt for a small 12 volt DC power supply.  

Russ, KA7MPX #4910, Mike, W7XTZ #7112 and Jake, KE0CRP 

#10028 ð Froots or Stooges? 



 

 

 

Mike, W7XTZ, #7112 was so 

impressed with the new M agnetic 

Loop Antenna that was presented 

by Precise RF that he ended up 

buying one! Some sweet deals can 

be had on the last day of 

Conventions and Mike was able to 

get his new loop antenna and the 

vendor through in a  deluxe tri -pod 

and other up-grades at no cost! 

The Seaside Convention 

Center was packed on 

Sunday for the door prize 

give-aways. As with most 

conventions, SeaPac had 

some amazing door prizes 

and even gave away a free 

UHF/VHF handheld radio to 

the youngest ham in 

attendance, which was a 10 

year old young lady who was 

all smiles. 

 
 

 Jake, KE0CRP #10028 and wife Veronica 
Froot Russ & Froot Mike 

Seaside, Oregon sunset during SeaPac 


